Dear Parent/Guardian

Welcome to the new session. We hope you all had an enjoyable and relaxing break and managed to find some warmth and sunshine in between the deluge. 

Before I go on to the purpose of this brief letter, which is to introduce our updated homework policy, I wanted to thank you all for your undoubted support for our dress code. The young people are immaculate and an absolute credit to yourselves and the community. 

During the holidays we have been working with John Lewis in finalising the design for the senior tie. The colours have been selected to represent the red of Aberdeen City, the blue of the River Don and silver for the granite of the city. The ties have been ordered and we are eagerly waiting delivery. I am looking forward to the assembly to demonstrate tying a tie. Apparently there are over 30 ways!

The security system has been completed at the front entrance to the school and we now have a very smart foyer that includes a waiting area for parents. The doors lock automatically at 8.30 in the morning and open at times to tie in with breaks.

Attached to this letter is our updated homework policy which explains the procedures and gives advice about the nature of homework in a secondary school. All young people (S1-S6) have been issued with homework planners. 

The information will be placed on our school website where you will find other details about events and documents relating to the school.

Kind Regards

Lesley Adam

Head Teacher

